
Dear pastors, churches, and friends February 2020

I pray this letter finds you each doing well. We are thankful for each of you that pray and support our family in the
Lord’s work here in the Grenadines.

Christmas Project: Since our last letter, we were able to give out the Christmas bags to the school children in
Paget Farm, Bequia. God blessed and provided all the funds for the gifts, shipping, and customs. Our church
folks helped package all the bags with a bible, gospel tracts, candy, toys, and either a basketball, soccer ball, or
volleyball. Since we gave out the bags, we’ve had two families and 17 first time visitors come by the church. We
also recently learned that they are using the Gospel tracts as reading material in the classes at school. I would
like to say thank you to each of you that prayed and gave for this project.

Bible Baptist Church: The church ministry continues to progress as we serve in the community preaching and
teaching. Many that have come to church have very little understanding of the bible. 2 1/2 years ago we started
teaching through the main characters of the Bible from Adam and Eve all the way to Jesus. Since returning from
furlough, we have used Sunday morning to preach chapter by chapter through the book of Matthew and 8
chapters into Mark. It's been a blessing to see God continue to build the lives of these young christians. Please
continue to pray for them and those that have yet to repent and believe the Gospel. Also, concerning the church
location, please help us pray that the owner will agree to a long term lease on the church property. If accepted,
we would have full access to the house and buildings. We would need to clean up and make some repairs on the
house, but then we would be able to live above the church and better serve in the community.

Gospel Boat Ministry: The Lord has continued to send in funds for the boat ministry. We have been praying
about a certain boat and have talked with the broker. Because of the ministry that we plan to use the boat for,
they have offered to dropped the price for us. Right now, we would need to raise $90,000 to buy the boat. The
boat is in the water and ready to go. When we have all funds we will have a survey on the boat done to make sure
all things are in order and then purchase the boat. Our goal is to secure the boat and begin ministering on
Canouan, Mayreau, and Union with tract distribution and tent meetings before the end of 2020. Then, we can
begin weekly meetings on each island as the Lord provides laying the ground work for more Independent Baptist
Churches.
(I have attached a letter about the boat from our pastor )

Gospel Tent Ministry: The tent meeting has been the highlight of our
year. Our 4th annual Gospel meeting in Bequia begins February 9th -
21st. Will you help us pray for the expense of the meeting and most
importantly that God will move in a great way each night. There are
seven lost friends of ours that will be in the meeting and we are praying
specially that God would save them in this meeting. Evangelist Chris
Hewett, along with his family and 6 others, will be with us during the
meeting. We are praying and anticipating a great two weeks.

IN CHRIST DAVID BALLINGER




